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  John 4:35 – Say not ye, There are yet four months, and then cometh harvest? Behold,  

  I say unto you, Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. 

 

   Where can I even begin with this letter? The Lord is mighty and faithful! He does so  

  many wonderful things! I am so grateful that I get to be in His will and watch Him work  

  every day! First, I would like to say, again, a tremendous thank you for all of those that have  

  been praying and for those that gave toward the purchase of a building for the church here in  

  Palma. Iglesia Bautista de la Comunidad now owns an amazing building! 

 

   Because of the generous donations of churches and individuals all over the US, we  

  were able to pay for the complete purchase of our new building. We also met with the  

  contractor this past week to discuss the renovations that will need to take place. We are so  

  grateful for the heart and generosity of our supporters. Thank you again for your   

  generosity in giving for this church! We are praying that the renovations will be able to take  

  place quickly, and that we will be able to begin holding services in the new location very  

  soon. 

 

   Our new location will be very central. It is in a great area where, I believe, we will be 

  able to reach out to even more people. Many in Palma must use the public transportation  

  system or walk everywhere they go. That being said, this location will make it much easier  

  for many people to get to the church. 

 

   Now for more exciting news! We were able to have our 2nd annual missions   

  conference this past weekend. We were able to have our supported missionary in Mexico  

  come to preach the missions conference, and he did a fantastic job. So grateful that we have a  

  church that understands how important missions is! We also had an increase in our faith  

  promise this year, and we are looking forward to what God will continue to do through the  

  church in the area of missions around the world! 

 

   The pastor of our church, the missionary that we are working with, also announced to 

  our people that this month we will be starting a Bible study in another city on the island. Lord 

  willing, we will be meeting in the city of Manacor once a month for the next several months;  

  and this Bible study will grow to be the second church plant on the island of Mallorca.  

  Manacor is about 45 minutes away from Palma by car. 

 

 We have been praying about this second church plant for some time now, and this past month our 

church was contacted by a man in the US. He stated that he had been communicating with a lady on the island 

of Mallorca and that she was looking for a good Baptist church in which she could attend. Amazingly she lives 

in the very city where we are planning to begin this second work. It is unbelievable watching the Lord work! 

 

 We are so grateful for everything that is happening, and we are praying fervently that God will 

continue to have His will in our lives. We love you all so very much and could never express the immense 

gratitude that we have for every one of you. Thank you for your continued faithfulness! We pray that you have 

a great holiday season! Happy Thanksgiving and Merry Christmas! 

 

  In His Service, 

 Jason, Jessica, Colton, Megan and Madison Stanley 


